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Date: February 21, 2020 
To:  Representative Sylvia Luke, Chair, Representative Ty J.K. Cullen, Vice- 

 Chair, and members of the Committee on Finance 
From: Brent Kakesako, Hawai‘i Alliance for Community-Based Economic 
 Development (HACBED) 
Re: Strong Support for HB2753 HD1 
 
Aloha Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Cullen, and Committee Members, 
 
The Hawai‘i Alliance for Community-Based Economic Development (HACBED) 
strongly supports HB2753 HD1, which would codify the state YouthBuild 
program and provide employment, education, leadership development, and 
training opportunities for youth between the ages of 16 and 24.  
 
HACBED was established in 1992 as a nonprofit statewide intermediary to 
address social, economic, and environmental justice concerns through 
community-based economic development.  It advances its mission with core 
competencies in the areas of community and organizational capacity building, 
community and economic development planning, and asset policy development 
and advocacy. HACBED played a facilitating role in the State Asset Policy Task 
Force and was a key contributor to the State Asset Policy Road Map. HACBED 
currently serves on the O‘ahu Workforce Development Board and has also 
provided support to the Hawai‘i Island Workforce Development Board. Through 
those experiences sees the dire need for place-based, skills driven opportunities 
for families, particularly youth, across our island and by extension our state.   
 
In addition, the Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism’s 
latest Self-Sufficiency Income Standard Family Economic Self-Sufficiency Income 
Standard (2016) depicts the obstacles that Hawai‘i families are facing. The 
Standard measures the amount of money that individuals and families require to 
meet their basic needs without government and/or other subsidies and the data 

shows the following percentage of families who fall below the self-sufficiency standard statewide: 

▪ 31.7% of families with two adults and two children; 

▪ 50.8% of single-adult families with children. 
The passage of HB2753 HD1 would help grow our next generation of affordable housing builders by creating a 
state YouthBuild program to provide employment, education, leadership development, and training 
opportunities to disadvantaged and low-income youth between ages of 16 and 24.  Furthermore, the bill would 
match Federal funding with State dollars so we could have additional resources necessary to stand 
up YouthBuild programs in our communities across the state. 
 
Mahalo for this opportunity to testify, 
 
Brent N. Kakesako 
Executive Director  
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